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Artist impression Bangalow Public School upgrade (subject to change)  

Project overview 

A project is underway to upgrade Bangalow Public School. The upgrade includes: 

• 8 new permanent classrooms 

• Refurbished library and classroom 

• Internal refurbishment of the heritage building to deliver administration space 

• New amenities block 

• Landscaping 

The projected completion date for this project is early 2024. 

Progress summary 

• The new double story classroom building (Building I) was handed over to the school in June. Metal safety balustrades 
on the Station Lane side of Building I and the new ground floor kiln have now been installed. 

• Refurbishment of the heritage building (Building A), which was first opened in 1925, is almost finished and ready for 
school use as administration spaces. The refurbishment has created modern spaces for the school and at the same 
time respected the heritage values of the original school building. It now houses staff rooms, principal and deputy 
principal offices, a clerical workroom, clerical printing space, interview rooms, accessible bathroom, sick bay, and 
entry/sign in area for parents and visitors. 

• Administrative staff will move out of their demountable building in the week of 18 September (Week 10 Term 3). 
Parents and visitors should sign in at Building A from Tuesday 19 September.  

• The three demountable classrooms at the front of the school were removed during the July school holidays. The last 
two remaining demountable buildings on the school site will be removed during the September school holidays.  

• New external seating and paved areas are almost finished and will be ready for students to use in Term 4 2023. 
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Next steps 

Construction fencing will be changed to allow for the final stage of the upgrade, which will include remediating areas used for 
demountable buildings and construction site facilities so they can be used by the school again.  

The top gate on Market Street will be closed during this stage of work as it will be in the construction zone. (See map below) 

We thank the local and school community for your understanding during this important upgrade to Bangalow Public School. 
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